
 
 

September 6, 2022 

RE: 42nd Ave S and 44th St E Pavement Rehabilitation Project 

Dear Minneapolis Resident or Business Proprietor, 

This letter contains important information about a traffic detour which will affect you. The 2022 concrete pavement 
rehabilitation is ongoing in your neighborhood. This letter is to inform you of impacts to your residence and/or business 
during the construction.  

We have reevaluated the construction approach along 44th St E and 42nd Ave S. In order to prioritize access to homes 
in the neighborhood, we are keeping driveway access open until street parking is restored. Once overnight street parking is 
available, driveway access will be disrupted while we replace select concrete panels.  

Weekdays from the hours of 7:00 AM – 6:00 pm, the paving contractor may have trucks blocking the street. You may 
be waiting for up to 30 minutes behind construction equipment if you try to drive through the work zone during construction 
hours. Parking on the side streets is encouraged during the workday. After hours, you will either have access to your driveway 
OR on-street parking between the driveways.  

We are making the following modification to our planned closures: 

• On 42nd Ave S from 44th St E to 46th St E, starting Tuesday, September 6th, Driveway access will be available for the 
remainder of the project. This partial closure is anticipated to end on September 13th, weather permitting.   

• On 44th St E from Minnehaha to 41st Ave S: 
o 9/6/2022– 9/8/2022: North side between driveways replaced. Driveway access only. No street parking after 

hours. 
o 9/9 – 9/15: North Side in front of driveways replaced. North side street parking after hours.  
o 9/16 – 9/22: South side between driveways replaced. Driveway access only. No street parking after hours. 
o 9/23 – 9/29: South side in front of driveways replaced. South side street parking after hours. 

• On 44th St E from 41st Ave S to 42nd Ave S, North side is closed through 9/13. South side to be closed from 9/14 – 9/20.  

Please note, all dates are tentative, weather permitting. If you have questions, I’m holding weekly construction outreach 
meetings virtually on Tuesdays at 2:30 p.m. If you can’t make the meetings, my contact information is below. Please check 
our website for the most up to date information about the project and for a link to join the weekly meetings: 
https://www.minneapolismn.gov/government/projects/concrete-streets/. 

Sincerely, 

 
Chris DeDene, PhD, PE  
Construction Engineer – City of Minneapolis – Public Works 
612-673-2823 
Chris.DeDene@minneapolismn.gov 

 

 
505 4th Ave S.  

  

 

If you need this material in an alternative format, please call Chris DeDene at (612) 673‐2823 or email 

chris.dedene@minneapolismn.gov. Deaf and hard‐of‐hearing persons may use a relay service to call 311 agents at  
(612) 673‐3000. TTY users may call (612) 673‐2157 or (612) 673‐2626. 
Attention: If you have any questions regarding this material please call 311 
Hmong ‐ Ceeb toom. Yog koj xav tau kev pab txhais cov xov no rau koj dawb, hu (612) 673‐2800; 
Spanish ‐ Atención. Si desea recibir asistencia gratuita para traducir esta información, llame al teléfono (612) 673‐2700; 
Somali ‐ Ogow. Haddii aad dooneyso in lagaa kaalmeeyo tarjamadda macluumaadkani oo lacag la’ aan wac (612) 673‐3500 
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